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 Commenced monthly reporting to the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) about the point-in-
time status of LIC funds; and 

 Commenced monthly reporting to its Audit, Risk and Improvement Committee (ARIC) 
about risks associated with LICs, and implementation of Internal Audit recommendations. 

 
Funding Shortfall 
 
A major risk identified through Council’s Internal Audit is the shortfall of LICs, particularly resulting 
from the $30,000 dwelling cap on contributions imposed by the NSW Government in 2012. 
Currently, this cap-related shortfall is at $93.7m. Council is prioritising the submission of relevant 
contributions plans to IPART for review to ensure the cap-related shortfall does not continue to 
grow. 
  
While the largest contributor to shortfall is the cap, other factors continue to impact Council’s 
management of contributions, including the liability of infrastructure not identified on the NSW 
Government’s ‘essential works list’ (EWL). Key strategies for managing shortfall have been 
discussed at the DCWG, Council’s Audit, Risk and Improvement Committee and the Strategic 
Panel, including the exploration of alternative funding options through the project development 
phase.  
 
Contributions Reform 
 
Council has reviewed, lodged submissions (where appropriate) and updated its approach to 
managing LICs following the LIC reforms below: 
 

 The Productivity Commission’s recommendations regarding the contributions system and 
the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s (DPIE) acceptance of all these 
recommendations; 

 The Infrastructure Contributions Bill 2021 (Council’s submission recommended that the 
Bill not take effect until the amendments to the Environmental Planning & Assessment 
Regulation are released and considered by Council); and 

 IPART’s review of the rate peg, EWL and local infrastructure cost benchmarks. 
 
As these reforms progressively roll out, Council will continue advocating for improved outcomes 
for our local communities. This includes advocating for the appropriate use of general rates 
revenue (i.e., not being used as a major funding source for local growth infrastructure) and 
expansion of the EWL.  
 
Should you require any further information on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact David 
Smith, Acting Director Planning & Compliance, on . 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Dr Eddie Jackson 
Chief Executive Officer 
 












